

# NEWS BULLETIN FOR THE SPACE CENTER ROTARY CLUB

(Near the Lyndon B. Johnson Space Center)
P.O. Box 58862 (Nassau Bay) Houston, Texas 77258



DISTRICT 589

# BLASTOFF

Rotary International President, CARLOS CANSECO (1984-1985)
Rotary Theme...."Discover A New World Of Service"

DISTRICT 589 GOVERNOR.....JOE HOLLINGSWORTH

CLUB PRESIDENT......CHARLES HARTMAN

President-elect-V/P......Bob Wren
Treasurer.....Jim McNatt
Secretary.....Jim Hargrove

Bulletin Editor......Tom Wier

DIRECTORS:

Lon Clement Chas. Hardwick

Cap Landolt

Billy Smith John Watson Bill Weseman Walt Wicker

Don Robison Walt Wicker
Jim Kennedy Past Pres. Bill Webb

P.D.G. Floyd Boze (Ex-Officio)

DATE

MAY 20, 1985

## PROGRAMS

\*Don Kirk, Chairman

MAY 20 Gene Simmons, Group Vice President, Houston

Lighting and Power Co.--"Cogeneration".

MAY 27

No meeting. Federal Holiday.

JUNE 3

Palmer Drug Abuse Program

JUNE 10

Nils Bengtsson, Rotarian from Kopingebro,

Sweden. Slide presentation.

MEETING OF MAY 6: Johnny Klevenhagen, Harris County Sheriff, served as our speaker. He brought along Lt. Jim White, whom Rotary is sending to Mexico as part of an exchange training program. Sheriff Klevenhagen described the aggressive programs being undertaken in the department to serve criminal warrants, stop hot check writers, provide mutual cooperation with constables, and attempts to satisfy conflicting court dictates about jail population and deputy requirements. (That's Klevenhagen on the right, White on the left.)

MEETING OF MAY 13: Rolland Storey, as part of his Free Enterprise sponsorship, brought along 5 high school students, each of whom gave a poised and convincing talk on one aspect of the Constitution. It all added up to a Mini-Seminar on a subject of real importance to us. The students are shown with Rolland.



# DISTRICT 589 ASSEMBLY

Report by Bill Weseman
\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*
Seven members from our club,

led by President-Elect Bob Wren, attended the Rotary District 589 Assembly for incoming club officers and directors for the Rotary year 85/86, which was held Saturday May 11. It provided a great interchange of ideas and ways to successfully implement them in quest of our goals of community international service. Rotary International President-Elect Ed Cadman has chosen as the theme for the coming Rotary year: "You Are the Key". This theme will be heard many times. It was repeated often by District Governor-Elect Ray Potter, who placed emphasis on working together and on renewal of an esprit de corps. He wants each club to establish a delegation to visit all 53 other clubs in our district this year. He challenges each club to start a new project in cooperation with another club, in this or another district, or in another country. reminded us that club meeting attendance is a must.

District Chairmen told how they planned to implement ideas for the success of Rotary this next year. Our own Past President, Bill Webb, District Fellowship Chairman, spoke to the assembly with good ideas on fellowship. We should plan activities for fun in conjuction with our other functions. Bill suggested that we support all other nearby clubs with their fund raisers.

We urge more members to go to the District Assembly and/ or District Conference next year. You will be inspired! SHRIMPOREE '84 FINANCIAL REPORT by Don Robison

	*******	******
	INCOME	<b>EXPENSE</b>
Tickets	<b>\$</b> 25,779	\$353
Auction	28,188	2826
Beverages	4,552	1,495
Desserts	857	0
Run	1,510	1,012
Caps and Shirts	698	720
Publicity		4,925
Site Preparation		611
Fish and Shrimp		10,832
Shrimp Cooking		838
Fish Frying		631
Beans	<i>}</i>	310
Cole Slaw		417
Red Sauce		304
Entertainment		100
Food Serving		525
Insurance		1,100
Logistics		153
Totals	\$61,584	\$27,152

**PROFIT** 

\$61,584 \$27,152 **\$34,432** 

A great, big "<u>well done</u>" goes to the members of Space Center Rotary Club for this outstanding performance.



MEET RECENT NEW MEMBERS (above) by Gene Lindquist Ron W. Masters, sponsored by Rollin Gardner, was born at Richmond, MO., attended William Jewell College at Liberty MO and holds a BA degree, majoring in Field Psychology/Sociology. Today he is Branch Manager of Hall's Insurance Agency, Bay Area Bank and Trust Building, Box 57291, Webster 77598, phone 332–3416. His club classification is "Insurance-Management". Ron and his wife Julie and their 2-year old Jill live at 5309 Lazy Mist, Dickinson 77539.

Johnny Ray White, sponsored by Randy Cornish, was born at Casterville TX. Today he is Agency Owner of State Farm Insurance, 221 NASA Road One, Webster 77598, phone 332–2441. His club classification is "Insurance-Life Underwriting". Johnny and his wife Cynthia and their three children, Robert David and Francey, live at 1112 Tall Pines in Friendswood 77546, phone 482–

7889. -----WE GIVE YOU A HEARTY WELCOME!-----

## **HAPPY BIRTHDAY\*\***

**BOB STEPHENS** 5/20 CARLOS VILLAGOMEZ 5/20 RICK BATY 5/20 RICH SCREDON 5/24 LARRY WATSON 5/26 A. B. OLSEN 5/27 **RAY HOOKER** 6/1 ED HARRIS 6/2



THE END IS NEAR! (the yearend cometh) PROPOSE

### NOW

THAT NEW MEMBER THAT WE SHOULD HAVE AMONG US!

+++++++++++++++

It's the
"Law According to Wren"
President-Elect
BOB WREN
reminds you to fill out
the committee choice
form for next year.
If you are a member of
this service club,
you are going to be
assigned service work.
Why not make it
YOUR CHOICE.

#### 

On May 6, DELILLE GEORGES from the Rotary Club of Toulon Ponant, France, who will mail us his club banner. On May 13, PHIL PHILLIPS from the Cleethorpes, England Rotary Club. We appreciate his club banner to grace our wall.

MEMBER Jack Fryday is planning a two week tour of Germany in September. If you would like to be a part of this tour, give Jack a call at 474-4417.

++++++++++++++

#### IN MEMORIAM

Ed Brasher, a past District Governor of Distr. 589 and an international officer who held many responsibilities over the years, passed away very recently. His funeral was held Monday, May 13. He had been active in Rotary to the end, being at the recent District Conference in a wheelchair.

+++++++++++++++++